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By the concerted efforts of the  MS Coordinator of RAST  and OM Brett VR2BG of  HARTS, the spectrum they obtained of the OTH Radar suspected from mainland China, are identical and by the bearings also, the fact of its location, is confirmed. They have been monitoring the OTH radars from  Cyprus, Australia, Indonesian Archipelago. They are also getting encouraging confirmations from DARC in Europe. 

This particular triangulation was possible as both the operators, had specific bearings  and the spectrum of the suspected intruder. The importance of the mentioning of  the bearings, as far as possible, by the reporter, helps a lot. Henceforth, all the Monitors are requested to put the bearings of the intruder, as possible, in their reports,

Especially from JARL, WIA, NZART etc.


The  mainland Chinese transmitter broadcasting intentionally on 18160 kHz, is continuing and has been reported by many National Societies, from around the world.

Some Administrations, it is reported, have sent their complaints too, to the Chinese Authorities. But, the broadcasts are continuing.  This sort of intentional violations, like what DPR-Korea, through its Voice of Korea is continuing on 3560 kHz, 7100 kHz and many of the spurious emissions, and the Chinese transmissions on 18160 kHz,  is encouraging others to occupy amateur frequencies for national and international broadcasting for which, separate segments have been reserved.


All the National Societies and Monitors have to continue this fight against the intruders, who want to grab amateur radio frequencies, in addition to those reserved for broadcasting.

As usual, the attachment consists  of word file and XLS files giving all the data.

Interesting sites on intrusions  monitored  in different areas of IARU are  at:

www.iarums.com/    and    www.iarums-r1.org  , www.iaruregion2.org                 

All the very best , 73

De  ARASU  VU2UR

Regional MS Coordinator.

            manohar_arasu@yahoo.co.in, r3msc_iaru@rediffmail.com
Notes: Items reported from shared bands are for information only.

This newsletter is sent by E-mail to the Regional Coordinators of Region 1, 2, and  the Directors and R3 HQ, International Co-ordinator, and to other  contributing members. The  newsletter is put up in the web site of Region 3, in the “Monitoring Systems” area, for all for reference, from the R3 HQ.
